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Yoga with Cindi
Monday 11 am 
Tuesday,  Thursday  9  am

Poker
SEP 8 + 22,  6   pm

HOLE-IN-ONE PARTY -  9  OCT -  3  PM

Ongoing House Events:

COUPLES CHAPMAN 

SEP 6-8
Course Closed for
Aeri f icat ion

Upcoming Events:

SEP 6-7
Restaurant  /  Bar  Closed

SEP 24 -  SATURDAY
PENN COVE "BENNET
BOYLES" CHARITY
TOURNAMENT

SEP 30
PRESIDENT'S CUP
DINNER,  6  pm

OCT 1-2
PRESIDENT'S CUP

OCT 15
FALL 5 BALL

For those of  you who have never  had the pleasure of  playing in a  chapman
type format ,  you may be missing something.   Over  the last  weekend in
August ,  plenty of  fun was had by spouses,  s ignif icant  others ,  f r iends and
even newly acquainted partners .   They spent  two days always having . . .



to  hi t  f rom where their  partners  left  them.  Sometimes that  was in  the
middle of  the fa i rway,  which honest ly  they may not  be accustom to.
Sometimes they were hit t ing f rom the trees,  and sometimes they weren’t
hit t ing at  a l l  because their  partners  holed out!  This  happened a few t imes
during the competi t ion but  none more memorable than Mike Prewitt ’s
partner  *** Cat  Felker  *** who left  him in the hole on #7 on the f i rst  shot
during Sunday’s  round!   CONGRATUALATIONS FOR A HOLE IN ONE!

CAT FELKER
#7,  125yds with a  5 I ron

COUPLES CHAPMAN (cont 'd f rom cover page -  see Resul ts pg. 5)

President's Comments
     Let  me start  by personal ly thanking Anna Anderson for stepping up to
f i l l  the vacated Trustee posi t ion.   Anna wi l l  be a t remendous addi t ion to
the Board!  Speaking of  the Board,  shareholders,  you wi l l  receive bal lots
for next year 's Trustees in October 's statement.   I f  any of  you are
interested in being and act ive Trustee, please contact  me ASAP!
     Rumor has i t  that  WGC wi l l  be forming a Men's Club!  I  th ink th is
worthwhi le venture is long overdue.  I f  any of  you gent lemen out there
are interested in helping out or putt ing in your two cents,  the k ick-of f
meet ing wi l l  be th is Thursday, 8 September,  at  4 PM in the restaurant.
     As I  explained in last  month's newslet ter ,  there wi l l  be some growing
pains wi th the new bal l  machine.  For the most part ,  the dispenser is
working f ine.  We are st i l l  making output adjustments,  so please help us
by select ing the appropr iately s ized bucket (when in doubt,  choose smal l
. . .  you can always go back for more).  Also,  I  know some of our Casual
Golfers were surpr ised to f ind that  unl imited range bal ls are not included
in their  membership.   Remember,  the Casual  Golfer program includes
Club pr iv i leges (use of  the restaurant and bar) ,  but  regarding gol f
pr iv i leges, the program is s imply a "discount"  on open play greens fees
for one year (with added benef i t  of  a smal l  bucket on the day of  p lay,
and 1-hour advanced tee t imes) .   I f  you are unhappy with th is
arrangement,  p lease talk to the Club Manager (or me) . . .  we wi l l  g ladly
entertain a conversion into a better gol f ing membership category.
    
Hi t  ‘em straight or hi t  ‘em often
John ‘germ’ Geragotel is



﻿On August 31, Sixteen ladies competed in this
inaugural tournament! Congratulations to all the
participants and our pro staff for helping to make
this happen. Prizes included donated handmade
crafts from Windkiss Honey, LindaLou Lavender
Farm, By The Sea Apiary Wildflower Honey, master
quilter Merilee Horton, and gift certificates for our
club’s restaurant and local spas.

Results -
Low Gross Champion: Mimi Bommersbach 45
🥈 Place: Paula Oldenburg 50
🥉 Place: Cathy Horriban 55

Low Net Champion: Jane Behrman 35
🥈 Place: Merilee Horton 40
🥉 Place: Alice Runk 41

The only all-women team at the August fundraiser
benefitting Big Brothers/Big Sisters: Pam Glach,

Linda Latham, Cindy Ford, Tracy Jones

All levels of women golfers from all WGC membership categories and guests are welcome to
join this informal group. We focus on providing a friendly & fun environment in which to learn
and enjoy the game of golf, especially for those new to the game. Special thanks to our
assistant pro for establishing the Challenge 36 at the start of this year. We look forward to
continuing these newest traditions to help grow the game of golf at Whidbey Golf Club! We
also plan to expand this effort to include exchanges with our surrounding 9-hole ladies clubs. 

To close out the season, our group hosted a potluck happy hour with Island Jazz Collective
performing at the home of Cindy & Pat Ford on Sunday, Sept 4.
See you on the course, 

Linda Latham, WLGA 9-hole Coordinator

Whidbey Ladies 9-hole Club Championship

9-hole ladies at the start of the season playing with
the assistant pro



Membership News

Golf News from the Head Pro . . .  David Phay

  To All  WGC Members,
     Over the past 6 months the Membership Committee has been
attempting to devise a Senior Golfer category to reward our elderly
long-term members who, pr imari ly due to health reasons, can no
longer play as much golf  as they once did, especial ly in the winter.
     Bad news / Good news.  Unfortunately, the committee and
Board could not pin down the detai ls of such a category, and
therefore did not reach a consensus.  However, the Board has
approved a ByLaw change proposal which wil l  set the stage for
increasing the number and types of shareholder memberships . . . .
for example a Senior Shareholder category.  Shareholders wi l l
receive the ByLaw proposal in their  October statement, and i f  the
proposal passes, I  expect act ion wil l  be taken pr ior to 2023. 

Sincerely with Fingers Crossed, 
John Geragotel is (Act ing Membership Chair )

     GREENS AERIFICATION



Greens Aerif ication is September 6-8 this year .  The
course and the pro shop wi l l  be closed Tuesday
through Thursday due to Aerif ication.   The course
wi l l  be back open for regular play on Fr iday,
September 9th.  

FALL 5-BALL



October 15th       10:00 AM Shotgun       
     The most interesting tournament format is just around the corner .
Each f ive-person team wi l l  be playing a 4 person scramble with the
fi fth person playing their  own bal l  as the “choker .”  The choker rotates
on each hole and the two scores wi l l  be added together .  This is  our
last major tournament of the year ,  and we expect to go out with a
bang.  Be sure to put together a team and join us.

ENTER ONLINE whidbeygolfclub.com or CALL 360-675-5490 x1











Whidbey Golf Club
2430 SW Fairway Lane
Oak Harbor, WA 98277

www.whidbeygolfclub.com

Board of Trustees:

John Geragotelis, President
Pat Ford, Vice President
Dave Acton - Secretary
Mike Prewitt - Treasurer
Lynn Coffey
Ross Geller
Jeff Waller

General Manager - Arik Dahlen
  arik@whidbeygolfclub.com
Head Professional - David Phay
  dave@whidbeygolfclub.com
Superintendent - Trevor Thorp
  poa_thorp@hotmail.com
Chef - Rhandle Epe
  chef@whidbeygolfclub.com

Club House and Restaurant 
  --Ross Geller
Finance / Treasurer
  --Mike Prewitt
Greens and Grounds
  --Pat Ford
Golf Activities
  --Jeff Waller
Membership
  --Lynn Coffey
Ladies' Club
  --Lynn Coffey

Committee Chairs

Club Hours

Managers:

Contact Information
Office (Tue - Fri)
9:00 am - 3:00 PM
Pro Shop 
  Mondays:  10:00 am - 3:00 pm
  Tues - Sun:  Sunrise - 5:00 pm

Restaurant
  Weds - Sat:  11:00 am - 8:00 pm
  Sunday:  9:00 am - 5:00 pm  

Phone:  360-675-5490
Business Office:  Extension 2
  office@whidbeygolfclub.com
General Manager:  Extension 3
House / Restaurant:  Extension 4
Pro Shop:  Extension 1


